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 NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that sealed bids will be received until 
the hour of 10:00 a.m. local time, on Thursday, August 28, 2025 
at the office of the Coastside County Water District, 766 Main 
Street, Half Moon Bay, California 94019, for the Pilarcitos 
Wellfield Replacement Project. Bids can be delivered by mail, 
FedEx, or other delivery service, or dropped off at the 
District office. If mail or delivery service is chosen, the 
contractor acknowledges that the Bid may not arrive by the Bid 
Open date and time. Bids will be opened publicly and read aloud 
immediately after they are due over teleconference. A 
teleconference link and call-in information are provided below: 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84586437949?pwd=8IFqKw3JaZV2haqsK6f9w
fdTeogDTo.1 
  
Meeting ID: 845 8643 7949 
Passcode: 956919 
  
One tap mobile 
+16699009128,,84586437949#,,,,*956919# US (San Jose) 
+16694449171,,84586437949#,,,,*956919# US 
  
Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/k8jv54qU 
 
 
This Public Works Contract consists of construction of Owner’s 
Pilarcitos Wellfield Replacement Project located in Half Moon 
Bay. Work includes, without limitation: 
 

1. Destroying five (5) existing production wells 
2. Converting one (1) existing production well into a 

monitoring well 
3. Drilling and construction of six (6) new wells  
4. Installation of six (6) new submersible pumps  
5. Installation of new water conveyance piping, and 

appurtenances  
6. Installation of new electrical and controls equipment 

 
A mandatory prebid meeting will be held on Tuesday August 12, 
2025, at 10 a.m. local time starting at the office of the 
Coastside County Water District, 766 Main Street, Half Moon 
Bay, California 94019. At the prebid meeting, representatives 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84586437949?pwd=8IFqKw3JaZV2haqsK6f9wfdTeogDTo.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84586437949?pwd=8IFqKw3JaZV2haqsK6f9wfdTeogDTo.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/k8jv54qU
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of the District will be available to answer questions and a 
project site visit will be held. Bids for this project will 
only be accepted from qualified contractors who have a 
representative in attendance at the prebid meeting.  
 
The Engineer’s estimate of the construction cost is $1,860,000. 
 
Bid documents consisting of the Contract Forms, Conditions of 
the Contract, General Requirements, Technical Specifications, 
and the Contract Drawings are available online by copying and 
pasting the following link into your web browser or for pickup 
at Barker Blue, 363 N. Amphlett Blvd., San Mateo, CA 94401, 
(650) 696-2100. 
 
https://www.barkerblueplanroom.com/projects/364/details/pilarci
tos-wellfield-replacement-project 
 
Print or digital requests/orders can be placed by the bidders 
emailing plans@barkerblue.com. A non-refundable fee of $116.13 
per set plus tax is required if picked up, or $35 for 
electronic download. Barker Blue requires a minimum of four 
hours advanced notice for sets being picked up. Additional 
charges will apply as determined by Barker Blue for mailing and 
delivering bid sets. All arrangements for obtaining bid sets 
shall be made directly with Barker Blue and made payable to 
Barker Blue. Barker Blue will also be keeping the latest plan 
holder’s list during the bid process. All bids must be on the 
prescribed forms.   
 
Each bid must be enclosed in a sealed envelope addressed to the 
Board of Directors of the Coastside County Water District and 
marked on the outside: 
 

"Bid for the Pilarcitos Wellfield Replacement Project, 
Coastside County Water District 

 Half Moon Bay, CA" 
 
Each bid must be accompanied by a certified or cashier's check 
or by a corporate surety bond on the form furnished by the 
District as a guaranty that the bidder, will, if an award is 
made to him in accordance with the terms of his bid, promptly 
secure worker's compensation and employer's liability 
insurance, public liability insurance, and execute a contract 
in the required form; and furnish satisfactory performance and 
payment bonds. Said check or bidder's bond shall be in an 

https://www.barkerblueplanroom.com/projects/364/details/pilarcitos-wellfield-replacement-project
https://www.barkerblueplanroom.com/projects/364/details/pilarcitos-wellfield-replacement-project
mailto:plans@barkerblue.com


 
Pilarcitos Wellfield   N-3 
Replacement Project     

amount not less than 10 percent of the amount of his bid.  
Pursuant to Public Contract Code Section 22300, the successful 
bidder shall be entitled to submit securities in lieu of the 
retention of progress payments (See Section G9.09 of these 
General Conditions of these Contract Documents). 
 
Contractors and subcontractors must be registered with the 
Department of Industrial Relations (DIR) at the time of bid, or 
else the bid may be rejected as non-responsive. (See Labor Code 
sections 1725.5 and 1771.1.) For federally funded projects, the 
contractor and subcontractors must be registered at the time of 
contract award. (See Labor Code section 1771.1(a)). Each bidder 
must submit proof of contractor registration with DIR (e.g. a 
hard copy of the relevant page of the DIR's database found at: 
https://www.dir.ca.gov/public-works/publicworks.html. This 
Contract is subject to monitoring and enforcement by the DIR 
pursuant to Labor Code Section 1771.4. 
 
Bidders and their proposed subcontractors shall hold such 
licenses as may be required by the laws of the State of 
California for the performance of the work specified in the 
Contract Documents.  Bidders bidding as the prime Contractor 
shall possess a valid California Contractor’s “A” License at 
the time of Contract award and additionally shall meet the 
requirements contained in the Contract Documents. The Bidder 
must have been in business under its current business name for 
a minimum of two (2) years and have through itself or its key 
personnel a minimum of five (5) years of relevant work 
experience and completed at least three (3) construction 
projects for public agencies of a similar nature and complexity 
within the past five (5) years.  
 
The District reserves the right at its sole discretion after 
opening bids to waive any and all irregularities in any bid, 
and to make award to the lowest responsible bidder, and to 
reject any and all bids. 
 
This is a Public Works Contract. The attention of bidders is 
directed to the applicable federal and state requirements and 
conditions of employment to be observed and minimum wage rates 
to be paid under the Contract.  Pursuant to Section 1773 of the 
Labor Code, the Department of Industrial Relations has 
established prevailing rates of per diem wages and general 
prevailing rates for holiday and overtime work in the locality 
in which the work called for by this Contract is to be 

https://www.dir.ca.gov/public-works/publicworks.html
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performed for each craft, classification, or type of worker 
needed to execute this Contract.  These prevailing wage rates 
are available online at http://www.dir.ca.gov/dlsr/#pwd. 
 
For information concerning this project contact Mr. Tyler 
Colyer at EKI Environment & Water Inc., design Project Manager 
at Tel. (650)292-9100 or by e-mail at tcolyer@ekiconsult.com.  
Dated this 1st day of August 2025. 
 
                               Mary Rogren  
                               General Manager 
                               Coastside County Water District 

mailto:tcolyer@ekiconsult.com



